
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

Donation Agreement between The School Board of Broward County, Florida and Tiny Tots Academy, Inc. 

 

The Physical Plant Operation Department (PPO) continues to demolish portables that have been declared 

surplus by The School Board of Broward County, Florida (SBBC), and thus far has demolished forty six (46) 

portables. Also, The District continues to receive inquiries from various entities interested in obtaining 

available portables from the District for the purpose of utilizing them for various purposes. 

Section 274.05, Florida Statutes, permits the donation of surplus property to private non-profit agencies.  In 

January 2015, Tiny Tots Academy, Inc. approached staff in The Facility Planning and Real Estate Department 

and requested a portable with the intent of using it as a classroom for special needs children. Also, upon 

approval of the agreement by the SBBC and in compliance with provisions of the Agreement, Tiny Tots 

Academy, Inc. will remove the portable from the District’s premises to its location at 6311 Washington Street 

Hollywood, FL 33023. 

It should be noted that allowing entities such as Tiny Tots Academy, Inc., to obtain portable(s) declared as 

surplus from the District’s inventory results in cost savings to the District, because the District would no longer 

expend funds to demolish the portable(s) given the recipient’s commitment to bear the full cost of moving the 

portable(s) from the District premises. 

Typically, to enable the entities to move the portable from the District school facility site, the PPO does the 

following: 

1. Provide access to the campus by the way of opening and closing fences; 

2. Disconnect all utilities and low voltage systems as required; 

3. Remove concrete foundations; and  

4. Upon removal of the portable(s) by the entities, restore the grounds and install sod to the affected 

area.  

Currently, staff is working with other municipalities that have indicated interest in obtaining portables. 

 

 

 

 

  

 


